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Dear Colleagues,

As many of you know, the ITA removed the “Recommended Rates” document
from its website. The decision to do so came as a result of a meeting between
Lahav and its members, and representatives of the Antitrust Authority
(including the Antitrust Commissioner), in August of this year; a copy of the
minutes of the meeting was circulated to the chairmen of the various
organizations that are members of Lahav. From what was said at the meeting,
it was clear that the continued availability of a Recommended Rates document
was in breach of the law, and so it was removed.

Since then, the ITA has obtained legal advice regarding the issue of price
setting and price coordination. Our legal advisors explained that actions or
documents that imply that the ITA is setting prices, even with the disclaimer
that they are merely “recommended rates,” are illegal, and may be subject to
criminal sanctions (fines and/or imprisonment!).

Therefore, based on the legal advice received, your Vaad calls on the members
to make no further use of the Recommended Rates previously issued by the
ITA. Included in this is a request not to disseminate the document to anyone
(whether within or outside the ITA).

This means that our members cannot use the ITA recommended rates to “back
up” their price quotes to clients, something that we know has been done in the
past.

In addition, please do not post questions on the ITA’s discussion forum (the
ITA2001 list on Yahoo) relating to rates. Such postings will be deleted.

Regarding questions of a general nature — please check with me before posting.

Our recommendation is that members determine their own rates, in line with
the various factors that affect pricing, and make their own inquiries as to
market prices in general for translation and editing.

While the ITA cannot conduct price surveys, or direct members to surveys of
prices, we are aware that such surveys exist, and are available for perusal by
both translators and clients alike.

The Vaad will be drawing up a general document aimed at giving members an
idea of how to determine your own rates, and this will be submitted for
approval by our legal advisors before we publish it on the ITA website.

Sincerely,
Perry Zamek — ITA Chair
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